                                                    December 2012
Dear friends, 
                 Christmas greetings to you all!
Just a few lines to keep you up to date with our family.
There have been some great moments this year and also some not so great as I suppose is the same for everyone!
In January we celebrated Rute’s graduation as a chemical engineer and she is now working as one in Rio Grande the town where she studied.
In September Di reached the ripe old age of 60, thus joining the growing percentage of mature people in Brazil. (Just for your interest in 1980, when she came, there were only 6% of the population over that age and now there are 25%).
Our family has grown and shrunk a bit this past year, Davi returned at the end of 2011 and has been head cook and bottle washer on his ’Gap Year’ between University and a proper job! Our dog India had 8 puppies which we reduced to zero by natural causes or donations and then Sara was given an Australian breed of sheep dog which we’ve called Bruce!
At church we had a very special wedding in November of a lady who was working at Boystown when she met a visiting Canadian minister Michele Pollesel. They are now living and working in Montevideo, Uruguay.
Di has kept on with her English teaching on both sides of the border and continues to enjoy it. Sara has now finished her secondary education and is looking for a job and some course to do next year.
Tomio continues to weather it out in Japan, but we pray he’ll be able to come home for good next year.
Thank you for your emails and cards, we wish you all God’s richest blessings for Christmas and the New Year,
Love,   Tomio, Di, Davi, Rute and Sara
